
9 March 2020 
 
 
MEMORANDUM NO. CCDP-2020-079 
 
 
TO  : All Deans 
 
THROUGH : Department Chairs 
 

 
FROM  : CARMENCITA D. PADILLA, MD, MAHPS 

Professor and Chancellor 
 
SUBJECT : Shift to Alternative Teaching-Learning Modalities 
 

 
 
In the light of the Manila City Mayor’s order to suspend classes from March 9 to 15 as a precautionary 
measure against COVID-19, the deans are instructed to advise all faculty members to shift to 
alternative teaching-learning modalities or utilize web-based educational platforms, such as Google 
Hangouts and Virtual Learning Environment (VLE), in the conduct of their classes. This is to ensure that 
there will be no disruption in the handling of all courses during the week-long suspension of classes. 
 
For your guidance and compliance. 


